
Among my archives is a copy of a letter René Dahinden
sent to John Fuhrmann on the Bossburg “cripple-foot”

tracks finding in December 1969. There are a number of things
René mentions in his letter that are very amusing, and I don’t
recall seeing this level of detail on the incident in any
published reports.

Rather than re-typing and correcting René’s work (his
written English is a bit rough), I think you will get more
pleasure by reading exactly what he said in the way he said it.
For those of you who knew him, you can really hear him
talking in your mind.  René’s report is provided full size on the
next two pages. Perhaps read it and then come back here.

As you can see, René was highly impressed with the
Bossburg tracks. You can also see that he was a keen
observer—he can never be faulted in that department.

In the passage of time, however, René became more and
more skeptical with this finding, and indeed other findings. He
evidently reached a point whereby he thought that the vast
number of sighting, footprints, and other sasquatch-related
evidence (particularly the P/G film) should have resulted in
more/better firm evidence as to sasquatch existence—and
subsequent high profile scientific involvement.

I think the fact that he saw first hand numerous footprints
made things even more difficult for him. It is one thing to look
at pictures of casts; quite another to see actual prints in the
ground.

I must admit that it is hard to believe that something with
feet that big appears to be wandering around in our forests;
however, by the same token, if the prints were fabricated,
making prints of that nature was very unusual. I will mention
here that if the prints are indeed those of a sasquatch, it is
evident that they are susceptible to physical defects or injuries
just like any other animal—not sure how this fits in with
paranormal theories.

One day in the mid 1990s I went to see René and asked
him to show me the cripple-foot casts. He went to his trailer
and got a large suitcase, The tracks were in the suitcase with
two pieces of foam rubber. He laid out the casts on the lawn
and we both stood looking down at them. They are very
impressive and I said to him, “What do you think of the tracks
now?” He did not answer immediately, sort of took a breath
and said “50/50.” 

In 2003, after René had died, I borrowed the casts from
his son, Erik, took a proper photograph of them(seen here)
and had them in my Museum of Vancouver Sasquatch
Exhibit, which later traveled to the Museum of Natural
History. Pocatello, Idaho (Idaho State University) where

Dr. Jeff Meldrum was able properly study and make a
mold of them.

What do I think of the casts? I always default to the
opinions of our scientists. All I can say from all my cast-
making activities is that Ijust don’t think I could make
prints to produce casts of that nature. I would not have
thought to make a deformed foot in the first place. Skeptics
(even  most scientists) don’t think of things like that.
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